August 1, 2011

The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Town Council was called to order at 7:01 pm with the following members present: Mayor Matt Hull, Assistant Mayor Barry Levey, Council Members Richard Walton and Rob Smith, Town Attorney Ed Kuczynski and Town Administrator Rick Bishop.

Minutes from July 5, 2011 were read and approved.

General Fund Report was \$257,882.65.

Mayor Hull noted that the Mayor & Council meeting for Monday, September 5th, has been moved to Tuesday, September 6th because of the Labor Day holiday.

Discussion on the change to the zoning ordinance regarding moveable sheds was had. After much discussion the matter was tabled.

Council Member Walton recommended saying the Pledge of Allegiance to begin Mayor & Council meetings. It was decided to reconsider the matter at the next Mayor & Council Meeting.

Assistant Mayor Levey moved to appoint Tim Robertson as Council Member, to fill the vacancy left by Council Member Smith's departure because of a return to active duty. Council Member Walton seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

David Bajuscak, representing the Cannon Ridge HOA, discussed a proposal by the HOA to install, at the HOA's cost, 8 street lights throughout Cannon Ridge. Because of right of way issues, it was decided to seek engineering and more information.

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

Submitted, Richard Bishop Town Administrator